

Town of Milford BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY P.O. BOX 644

MILFORD, MA 01757-0644

Milford Sewer Disposal Plant Tel. (508) 473-2054 • Office Tel. (508) 478-0059

Richard J. Cenedella Commissioner

> Thomas Morelli Commissioner

John Mainini Director of Operations/ Superintendent Rudolph V. Lioce III Commissioner

John Consigli Admin, Assistant

WY PILL HA

MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS MINUTES

February 19, 2019

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall.

Present:

Richard Cenedella – Chairman
Rudy Lioce - Commissioner
Thomas Morelli - Commissioner
John Mainini – Superintendent
Steve Landry – Tata & Howard
James Hoyt – Tata & Howard
Kevin Rudden – Town Crier
John Consigli – Administrative Assistant

A motion was made to approve the bills and payroll by Mr. Morelli, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

A motion was made to approve Payment Requisition #8 for Hart Engineering by Mr. Lioce, seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella. All three Commissioners then signed the Requisition.

A motion to approve the January 22, 2019 Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Morelli, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Mr. Morelli made a motion to have the next Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on March 26, 2019 in Room 14 at 6:00 P.M., seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Mr. Lioce made a motion to approve a Sewer Connection Permit for 18 Archer Street seconded by Mr. Morelli and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

A motion was made by Mr. Morelli to approve Sewer Connection Permits for 25A & 25B Taylor Street pending receipt of a corrected drawing per Mr. Mainini's instruction, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by M. Cenedella.

Mr. Morelli made a motion for a Site Plan Review for 288 West Street and send a letter to Milford Planning Board as there is no Town Sewer and no effect to the Sewer System, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Mr. Hoyt informed the Board of the updated progress of the Sludge Handling Facility. The roof is on but the building is not water tight yet. The Contractor is waiting for temperature changes. The roof will be completed and windows will be put in within the next 3 ½ weeks to help seal the building. Two rotary drums were delivered today. All the necessary plant equipment will arrive within the next month. The plant is scheduled start up testing in August 2019.

At 6:20 P.M., Mr. Morelli made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Cenedella.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli Administrative Assistant